
Press release: RPA confirms BPS 2018
entitlement and greening rates

The Rural Payments Agency(RPA) has published the Basic Payment Scheme(BPS)
entitlement values and greening rates online today (6 November 2018).

This follows the confirmation of the BPS exchange rate for payments this
year, which will start landing in bank accounts from Monday 3 December.

Under BPS, farmers need to hold an entitlement for every hectare of eligible
land they are claiming on. The size of farmers’ payments will depend on how
many entitlements they use, supported by eligible land and the value of those
entitlements.

The greening part of payments will be calculated by taking the number of
entitlements that they have used with eligible land to claim payment and
multiplying it by the greening value.

Now that the rates are set, the RPA is focusing on preparing payments so
these are ready to land in bank accounts when the payment window opens.

Entitlement values

Region 2018 2017 2016
Non-SDA (Severely Disadvantaged Areas) €181.39 €180.46 €175.27
Upland SDA, other than moorland €180.00 €178.90 €174.01
Upland SDA moorland €49.09 €49.63 €45.97

Greening rates

Region 2018 2017 2016
Non-SDA (Severely Disadvantaged Areas) €78.13 €77.69 €77.71
Upland SDA, other than moorland €77.53 €76.92 €77.15
Upland SDA moorland €21.14 €21.32 €20.39

The Euro exchange rate that will be used to calculate all payments is €1
= 0.89281
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Press release: Grading under review
for Encircle Housing Limited

The Regulator of Social Housing reports that Encircle Housing Limited has
been placed on its Grading under Review list today (6 November 2018).

It notifies that at the time of the last Statistical Data Return the provider
had fewer than 1,000 homes and therefore does not have a current published
regulatory judgement in accordance with our established procedures.

The regulator is currently investigating a matter regarding the provider’s
compliance with the Governance and Financial Viability Standard. The outcome
of the investigation will be confirmed in a regulatory notice, once
completed.

The GUR list is available on the website.

The Regulatory standards can be found on the RSH website.1.

The Regulator of Social Housing promotes a viable, efficient and well-2.
governed social housing sector able to deliver homes that meet a range
of needs. It does this by undertaking robust economic regulation
focusing on governance, financial viability and value for money that
maintains lender confidence and protects the taxpayer. It also sets
consumer standards and may take action if these standards are breached
and there is a significant risk of serious detriment to tenants or
potential tenants. For more information visit the RSH website.

See our Media enquiries page for press office contact details. For3.
general queries, please email enquiries@rsh.gov.uk or call 0300 124
5225.
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Lieutenant of North Yorkshire

The Queen has been pleased to appoint Mrs Johanna Ropner DL as Her Majesty’s
Lord-Lieutenant of the County of North Yorkshire in succession to the late Mr
Barry Dodd CBE.
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